

SUPER STAR LANGUAGE CENTER
2nd TERM TEST
GRADE 10 – 45 minutes
4.2025

NAME:.....
CLASS:
MARKS:.....

I. Choose the word with a different way of pronunciation in the underlined part.

Circle A, B, C, or D.

1. A. electrical B. eliminate C. competition D. endanger
2. A. bandage B. damage C. landfill D. material

II. Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from that of the others.

3. A. protection B. domestic C. consequence D. distraction
4. A. personal B. different C. interesting D. fantastic
5. A. sustainable B. responsible C. competitive D. environment

III. Choose the best option to complete each sentence. Circle A, B, or C.

6. I found this book on my desk when I came to my English class yesterday. It _____ by one of the students in the earlier class.
A. was leaving B. have left C. was left D. was leave
7. He's _____ a table for two at their favorite restaurant on Valentine's Day.
A. rented B. registered C. booked D. called
8. Some students admit that face-to-face learning is better because they can focus more on lessons without _____.
A. efforts B. distractions C. consequences D. operations
9. Designer clothes _____ at a higher price nowadays.
A. are often sold B. is often sold C. were often sold D. are often selling
10. Our school has a large _____ where we can play football.
A. sports field B. cafeteria C. staff room D. classroom
11. If I _____ you, I would take that red dress.
A. was B. were C. am D. have been
12. Poaching is a severe problem that can lead to _____ the natural balance of the ecosystem.
A. creating B. sustaining C. striking D. upsetting
13. I found this book on my desk when I came to my English class yesterday. It _____ by one of the students in the earlier class.
A. was leaving B. have left C. was left D. was leave
14. This is the place in New Zealand _____ they made the film The Lord of the Rings.
A. which B. that C. where D. on which
15. *Student A:* To reduce plastic pollution, we should bring our own water bottles instead of buying them. - *Student B:* _____

A. You needn't have told me.

B. I'm not sure I understand you.

C. I couldn't agree more.

D. Your idea was ridiculous.

16. Look! This language app is so cheap – just 4 dollars! I think I _____ download it to practice pronunciation.

A. am going to

B. am not going to

C. will not

D. will

17. In order to join international trades, we need to _____ our products widely.

A. donate

B. promote

C. welcome

D. control

IV. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

18. Rent equipment must be returned to the front desk before the center closes.

A. Rent equipment

B. be returned

C. to the front desk

D. closes

19. Hai Phong is the place which I was born and grew up.

A. the place

B. which

C. born

D. grew

V. Read the passage and choose the correct answers

Food poisoning happens when people eat food that is contaminated with harmful bacteria, viruses, or chemicals. One common cause of food poisoning is _____ (20) food that has not been cooked properly. For example, eating undercooked chicken can lead to an infection by _____ (21), a dangerous type of bacteria.

Symptoms of food poisoning usually start within a few hours after eating bad food. People may experience stomach pain, vomiting, diarrhea, and sometimes _____ (22). In serious cases, food poisoning can even lead to hospitalization. To prevent food poisoning, it is important to wash hands before preparing food and to keep raw meat separate from _____ (23) foods like fruits and vegetables.

Refrigerating food at the correct temperature also helps slow the growth of _____ (24). Leftovers should be stored in airtight containers and eaten within a few days. If food smells strange or looks unusual, it is best to _____ (25) it instead of risking sickness.

Food poisoning is unpleasant, but with good hygiene and careful cooking, it can usually be _____ (26). Always remember: when in doubt, throw it out!

20. A. washing

B. eating

C. freezing

D. buying

21. A. influenza

B. E. coli

C. rotavirus

D. salmonella

22. A. fever

B. hunger

C. happiness

D. sleepiness

23. A. heavy

B. cold

C. ready-to-eat

D. spicy

24. A. vitamins

B. bacteria

C. water

D. sugar

25. A. throw away

B. cook

C. clean

D. buy

26. A. enjoyed

B. avoided

C. delayed

D. ignored

VI. Read the passage. Circle the best answer A, B, or C to each of the questions.

There are many reasons for reducing the forest areas, and this causes many complicated problems for any nation without any exception. Due to the population explosion, many governments need more land for residents to live and develop the economy. They also clear forests to build dams for generating electricity or to develop resorts and recreational complexes. Besides, a huge number of trees are logged illegally to trade wood. All of these lead to serious issues as forests always have an important role in the ecosystem balance. It is undoubted that when a forest area is destroyed, the following results affect the other neighbor regions. The first negative effect of the loss of forest lands is flooding. Forests help to prevent erosion and flooding and without them, the downstream areas tend to be inundated frequently in rainy and hurricane seasons. Another problem is global warming. Forests are often considered as the lungs of the earth because they absorb the carbon dioxide and release the oxygen. This helps to refresh the atmosphere and lower the rate of the carbon dioxide in the air. If not, the average temperature will be higher and higher since the emission of the gas into the atmosphere increases every day. Consequently, the price we would pay for the flooding or for the increase of greenhouse gases is not only the damaged and polluted environment but also our deteriorated health and lives. To save ourselves, it is advisable to join hands in protecting and growing more and more forests.

27. What is one illegal activity mentioned that causes deforestation?

- | | |
|-----------------------------------|---------------------------|
| A. Building resorts | B. Generating electricity |
| C. Logging trees for wood trading | D. Growing vegetables |

28. What environmental problem is caused by the loss of forests?

- | | |
|--|---------------------|
| A. Decreased fish population | B. Reduced rainfall |
| C. Increased flooding and global warming | D. Less farmland |

29. According to the reading, what is the solution to deal with this environmental problem?

- | | |
|-------------------------------|--|
| A. Raising people's awareness | B. Fining illegal loggers heavily |
| C. Boosting reforestation | D. Planting more coffee and rubber trees |

30. According to the reading, which of the following is NOT the reason for cutting down trees?

- A. Lack of shelters for local people
- B. Developing the local or national production and trade
- C. Illegal logging
- D. Lack of land for agriculture

31. What is the passage mainly about?

- A. Some reasons of deforestation and its impacts on people's lives
- B. Why floods happen frequently
- C. Human's responsibility for protecting forests

D.The rate of carbon dioxide has been rising

VII. Number the events in the article in order (1-6).

In some rural communities around the world, people cannot get to school, a market, or visit the doctor because of a river they cannot cross. Footbridges are a common solution in many places. These basic bridges are often made with rope and pieces of wood. They're not very strong and sometimes fall down.

About 20 years ago, a man in the US saw a photo in a magazine of a person in Ethiopia being hauled over the Blue Nile River on a rope. This was how people crossed the river ever since the old bridge collapsed. The image made Ken Frantz, a construction company owner, decide to fix that bridge.

Frantz created a group called Bridges to Prosperity to build the bridge. The group worked with the local people who would use the bridge, and the tribal elders gave permission for the project. Donkeys carried supplies to the area, and Frantz, his team, and local volunteers built a lightweight steel bridge in 10 days. Since then, Bridges to Prosperity has built more than 250 bridges in countries around the world.

A safe and reliable footbridge improves the lives of people in rural areas. It means they can bring goods or food to a market to sell. They can possibly earn an income from this. It also means children can go to school and families can visit their relatives on the other side of the river.

32. Village elders approved the bridge project.
33. The Bridges to Prosperity group was created.
34. The group and local volunteers built a new bridge.
35. Frantz saw a photo of a dangerous river crossing.
36. Bridges to Prosperity built more than 250 bridges.
37. Frantz decided to fix the bridge.

VIII. Rewrite the sentence that has the same meaning with the previous sentence.

38. most/ of/ the/ serious/ Ice polar melting/ is/ of/ climate change/ one/ problems/.

.....

39. Nam asked his father, 'Where do you see the elephants?'

Nam asked his father.....

40. I am not rich, I can't take my whole family on a packaged tour to Europe.

If